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I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its meeting held on January 23, 2024 
resolved: 

That the following actions be taken with respect to the Site Plan Control By-law and/or 
Zoning By-law: 

a) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to update by Q3 2024 the Site Plan 
Control By-law and/or Zoning By-law to include the following requirements: 

i) 5% of the required parking spaces for buildings over 40 units be roughed in for 
EV charging; 
ii) minimum 50% native species for landscaping, with no invasive species planted 
should be considered during plant selection criteria, and for staff to create a preferred 
list; and, 
iii) short-term bicycle parking requirement at a rate of 0.1 space / unit for townhouse 
developments. Where feasible, bicycle parking should be centrally located to serve all 
units; 

b) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to include CSA A460 (bird friendly) 
standard in all city facilities building design standards; 

c) the CSA A460 standard BE USED as a reference by staff in building design and 
construction; 

d) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to review the legislative framework and 
municipal best practices to adopt a by-law through section 97.1 of the Municipal Act to 
implement sustainable building construction features, including but not limited to, energy 
efficiency, water conservation and green roofs, and report back to Council with options 
and recommendations, including identifying any required Official Plan, Zoning By-law 
and Site Plan Control Bylaw amendments; and, 

e) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to report back to Council within Q3 2024 
with a short update regarding the scope and timeline of the Green Development 
Guidelines and Green Parking Lot Guidelines, and the above items; 

it being noted that the Planning and Environment Committee received the following 
communication with respect to these matters: 

• a communication dated January 9, 2024 from Ward 11 Councillor S. Franke and 
Deputy Mayor and Ward 2 Councillor; 

• a communication dated January 4, 2024, from B. Morrison and M.A. Hodge, 
Climate Action London; 
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• a request for delegation status dated January 7, 2024, from M.A. Hodge, Climate 
Action London; 
• a communication dated January 5, 2024, from B. Samuels, Chair, Environmental 
Stewardship and Action Community Advisory Committee and Coordinator, Bird Friendly 
London; 
• a communication dated January 6, 2024, from T. and L. Nielsen, E. Power, N. 
Kuchmij, M.B. Blokker, J. Mazur, T. Bell, S. Miller, R. Kanu and L. Miller; 
• a communication from J. Zaifman, CEO, London Home Builders' Association; 
• a communication and a request for delegation status dated January 7, 2024, 
from L. Blumer; 

• a communication dated January 8, 2024, from L. Derikx, Interim Executive 
Director, London Environmental Network; and, 
• a communication dated January 8, 2024, from R. St. Pierre; 

it being noted that the Planning and Environment Committee heard verbal presentations 
from M.A. Hodge, Climate Action London, L. Blumer and M. Wallace, London 
Development Institute, with respect to these matters; 

it being noted that staff are encouraged to engage industry partners, utility companies 
and other relevant partners throughout this process. (5.2/2/PEC) 

 
M. Schulthess 
City Clerk  
/jg 
 
 
cc: Deputy Mayor S. Lewis 

Councillor S. Franke 
H. McNeely, Director, Planning and Development 
B. O’Hagan, Manager, Current Development, Planning and Economic 
Development  
M. Corby, Manager, Planning and Implementation  
M. Pease, Manager, Site Plans 
B. Lambert, Manager, Development Engineer 
P. Kavcic, Manager, Subdivisions and Development Inspections, Planning and 
Economic Development 
B. Page, Manager, Planning (Subdivisions), Planning and Economic 
Development 
K. Edwards, Manager, Community Planning, Planning and Economic 
Development 
H. Lysynski, Committee Clerk, Legal Services  
Documentation Services Representative  
PEDAdmin / ATSR 
List of external CC’s on file in the City Clerks Office 
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